
 

 

 

Year 3 Mass – last Sunday: 

At the Yr3 Mass last weekend, Fr Jim developed his sermon around the Gospel reading 
that had powerful “Jesus / Bread of Life” themes. 

Fr Jim sent us all a powerful message about the importance of the family meal by 
telling us about the meal-time ritual in his family home each evening when he was 
growing up: 

-          Dinner was always at 6pm, and you had to be on time 

-          There was a set meal for each night of the week - (I seem to recall that it 
was ‘chops’ every Wednesday) 

-          After the meal, they all had a cup of tea together and everyone was 
expected to stay for this 

-          Everyone cleaned up the dishes etc together - (and this was part of the meal 
sharing time) 

-          The meal effectively finished at 7pm 

Importantly, aside from Fr Jim promoting the family meal as critical for our wellbeing 
and ‘connectedness’, he also drew a few subtle analogies in his story telling to the life-
giving, ritualistic meal we share each week at Mass. 

One of the most important revelations I’ve had over the years is within the fact that 
our God is so fully in creation, our God is so fully in others and our God is so fully in us 
… This considered, whenever we share a meal with family and friends, we are indeed 
sharing it with our God who is so fully within everyone present. 

 
“Expressions of interest” called for to join the OLD Advisory Council for 2019: 
(Applications must be delivered to the School Office by 4pm Monday 3.9.18) 

 

After several months of gaining understanding of what an Advisory Council might look 
like at OLD, we are now ready to formally create this advisory group: 
How are the Advisory Council members selected? … What might the group ‘makeup’ 
look like? … How often might the group meet?: 
-       Parent membership will be the majority of Council members. I anticipate two 
school staff members and a representative from the wider OLD Parish too (NB: 
‘Student Voice’ will be gathered from a Student Representative Council to be set up 
soon) 
-       The OLD School Leadership Team, with the support of our Parish Priest, Fr Jim, will 
consider all applications and discern who ultimately will be on the Council. It is 
absolutely vital that all members are able to be impartial, objective and capable of 
representing the wider school and parish body of people; ie members are not on the 
Council to represent their own world-view. The group needs a wide variety of skill-sets, 
and people who come from varying ‘walks of life’. We essentially need members to be 
‘of the people’ and ‘for the people’. Members need to be capable of networking 
effectively within the school/parish community, and they need to be people of action, 
not just ‘advisors’. They must be focused on the OLD School Vision/Mission and the 
OLD Strategic Plan. Finally, and most importantly, they must have the student’s 
learning and spiritual wellbeing at the centre of all decision making 
 

COMING EVENTS   

August 

Sat 25 Chatswood Bunnings 

OLD BBQ 

Thurs 30  Father’s Day Stall 

Fri 31 Father’s Day Breakfast 

8am 

Fri 31 Father’s Day Mass 

9am 

September 

Fri 7 Yr 6 Bake Stall 

Fri 7 P & F Gold Coin 

donation 

Mon 24 Creative Arts 

Festival 

Fri 28 Term 3 Concludes 

October 

Mon 15 Term 4 Commences 

Sat 27– Sun 28 Band Camp 

December 

Wed 19 Term 4 Concludes 

KEEP CHECKING THE SCHOOL’S   WEBSITE 

UNDER ‘NEWS & EVENTS - EVENTS FOR 

POSSIBLE CHANGES TO DATES  

www.olddbb.catholic.edu.au 
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OUR LADY OF DOLOURS CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL 

NEWS  Term 3  Week 5 - 20 August 2018 

The Principal’s Piece  

PLEASE REFER TO THE APPLICATION FORM FURTHER ON IN THIS NEWSLETTER. 

https://www.facebook.com/Our-Lady-of-Dolours-Primary-School-Chatswood-910281002388869/


 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

The Principal’s Piece cont. 
 

 

-       Because of the varied and weighty implications just listed, I trust readers can understand that an Advisory Council 
membership election process by the wider parent body could possibly gather a collection of members that won’t satisfy all 
the critical requirements to ensure the best Advisory Council possible for OLD School 
-       CSO recommends that school Advisory Councils usually meet once per term 

 
 
Community survey regarding P+F leadership, ‘engagement’ and fundraising going forward: 
Following on from various P+F General Meeting discussions regarding changes to P+F leadership/engagement/fundraising 
going forward, Parents are urged to go to the following site to register their vote/preference: 
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/XR2XBTF 
There is only one question, so please take the time to read the options and choose which you prefer. Thank you. 

 
 
A: I think that our school can be best managed with the following: 

o       An Advisory Group (as per CSO expectations from 2019 onwards) … Meeting once per term 
o       A P+F Leadership Team similar to what OLD has now, with elected members … Meeting once per term – (NB The role of 
‘class parent’ leaders for each class will continue to be critical) 
Annual fundraising events and programmes need to be inspired and managed to raise approximately $20,000 - (ie as we 
presently do with event like the recent “Sports Marathon”) 
 
B: I think that our school can be best managed with the following: 
 
o       An Advisory Group (as per CSO expectations from 2019 onwards) … Meeting once per term 
o       A P+F Leadership Team that exists solely to promote and build ‘engagement’ … Meeting once per term -  (NB no 
fundraising and therefore no P+F Treasurer required according to the P+F Constitution) … (NB The role of ‘class parent’ 
leaders for each class will continue to be vital to build, promote and sustain ‘engagement’) 
o       An Annual P+F fundraising levy of $100 per family within school fees – (With no formal/major fundraising as we 
presently do throughout the year  … (NB we can still have Mission fundraisers like Project Compassion etc - We will also 
continue to host annual events like the recent “Sports Marathon”, but it will be ‘just for fun’ with no fundraising)  
 
 
New OLD Athletics Shirts: 
Thank you to Mr Martin for managing the process to design and order the new athletics shirts! 
And, congratulations to all our North Shore Cluster Athletics Champions who competed at Narrabeen today in their new 
attire. 
 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

The Principal’s Piece cont. 
 

 

 
OLD School and Chatswood Bunnings Saturday 25 September - This coming Saturday! 
Parents and Friends are urged to get along to Chatswood Bunnings this weekend. OLD School Parents are co-ordinating the 
BBQ, and it’s a good opportunity to have a sausage sandwich and fundraise for the school at the same time!  
Thank you, sincerely, to the band of Parents co-ordinating the day. 
 
 
Thank you! 
Thank you to the parents doing a massive early-spring cleanout of the P+F room adjacent to the Year 1 classrooms. They’ve 
found some very precious archives, but they have also been decisive and disposed of piles of stuff too. The job isn’t over, and 
I thank them for this rather extensive project. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Pants Options for Girls at OLD: 

At the recent P+F General Meeting, we briefly discussed the possibility of introducing a ‘pants option’ for girls. I note that the 
main reason for this is to support girls’ ‘modesty’, particularly if they are engaged in sporting activities. We have already 
organised a meeting with Lowes to investigate ‘possibilities’, and a couple of options will be discussed/presented at the next 
P+F General Meeting. 



 

 

 

 

Creative Arts Festival Update: 

Ticketing: Tickets will be on sale through the link below or at the Concourse ticket office from 10am on the 29th Au-
gust. All tickets are $35. These tickets are not for profit and are priced to cover the cost of holding the event at The 
Concourse. 
http://premier.ticketek.com.au/shows/show.aspx?sh=COLOURMY18 

Program Design Competition: This year I invite our students to design a program for the Creative Arts Competition. The best 10 
designs (judged by the teachers) will be printed and distributed on the evening to our audience. If your child would like to enter 
they must design a front and back cover on A4 paper. It can be drawn, painted, designed on the computer. On the front cover 
you must include the following information: 

- Welcome to the 2018 Creative Arts Festival 

-Our Lady of Dolours Primary School, Chatswood  

- Colour my world 

- 29th August 2018 

-The Concourse, Chatswood 

You can design the back of the program in any way you wish but please be aware we will be adding a test box somewhere on the 
page (you can include a space for this in your design).  

Entries are due in paper or via email to Miss Thorpe by Friday 31st August. 

The winning entries will then get an opportunity to help me design the inside information, which will information about class 
dances and choir/band performances. 

Thank you and Good luck! 

Costumes: Your classroom teachers will be informing you about costumes and anything that needs to be purchased. Alternative-
ly teachers may not need to purchase anything for their costumes (we have a very large costume room at the school that may be 
used) and will inform you later in the term about what children will be wearing.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Assistant Principal’s Piece  

http://premier.ticketek.com.au/shows/show.aspx?sh=COLOURMY18


 

 

 

 
 

Year 3 Family Parish Mass 

Last Sunday many families from OLD attended the Year 3 Family Parish Mass.  Thank you very much to those families who 

were able to attend this wonderful celebration.  Fr Jim celebrated the mass and shared with the children the importance of 

sharing in the Eucharist.  Afterwards a fun morning tea was had by all. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Religious Education—Mrs Kathy Gray 



 

 

 

 
 

Term 3 Social Justice Focus: The Environment 

I hope your children learnt a lot about the environment from the class presentations by the Environment Team.  Thank you 

girls, for your preparation and presentation of an important issue: caring for our environment. 

This week we have Emma from Willoughby Council coming to OLD.  She will talk to students from Kindy to Year 6 about 

saving our waterways. 

 

Fathers’ Day Whole School Mass – NEXT Friday August 31st at 9am  

Save the date in your diaries for this wonderful parish and school community event to celebrate our father figures.   

Every child at OLD will be making a colourful tie in art for their dads to wear at the Mass.   

 

An important message for dads (and grandpas): 

Please wear the tie brought home by your child/children to the Mass…thank you. 

 

Fathers’ Day Photo Deadline - Last chance for photos by this Friday 24th of August 

This week is your last chance to send in a photo of your children with their dad to use in the Fathers’ Day Mass as the 

reflection after Communion.  One photo per family please.  Send photos to: 

jill.greenwood@dbb.catholic.edu.au 

No photos will be accepted after Friday 31/8/18 

Many thanks to Mrs Greenwood who has kindly offered to put the Fathers’, Day Photo Reflection together for us this year.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

REC Position Role Review Process 

My REC role at Our Lady of Dolours is currently due for a performance review by the Catholic Schools Office.  As a part of the 

data gathering process, I would like to invite families to complete the linked survey. Your responses will be greatly 

appreciated to provide feedback to CSO panel members.  Confidentiality of survey results is assured. 

The survey can be accessed by clicking on the following https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/FMQNL92 

  The surveys need to be submitted by 5pm THIS Friday 24th August. 

Many thanks in advance for your assistance in this important process. 

 

Religious Education—Mrs Kathy Gray 

mailto:jill.greenwood@dbb.catholic.edu.au


 

 

 

 
 

 

Dear parents/caregivers,  

 

This year Kathryn Gray completes her review period as Religious Education Coordinator of Our Lady of Dolours 
Catholic Primary School, Chatswood. 

 

In accordance with diocesan policy, the purpose of this process is to: 

 

- validate data gathered through the Performance Appraisal for Leaders (PAL) process; 

- rejoice in successes and celebrate achievements; 

- identify areas for professional development to enhance current effectiveness and future potential; and 

- demonstrate accountability to parish, school and the Director of schools. 

 

A small panel will visit the school on 29 August 2018 to support the REC in her reflection on leadership. 
Considering the data available to the panel, the chairperson will complete a report that I will review. 

 

As part of the review process you are invited to complete the attached survey concerning the effectiveness of the 
REC’s leadership. To assist you I have included the REC’s position description. Information obtained will be 
aggregated and used by the panel for feedback to the REC.  

 

Confidentiality of survey results is assured. It would be appreciated if you could submit your survey on or before 
24 August 2018.  

 

The survey can be accessed by clicking on the following: 

 https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/FMQNL92 

 

Thank you for your support. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

Peter Hamill 

Director of Schools 

Director of Schools—Mr Peter Hamill 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Director of Schools—Mr Peter Hamill 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Director of Schools—Mr Peter Hamill 



 

 

 

 

 

Director of Schools—Mr Peter Hamill 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Director of Schools—Mr Peter Hamill 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If additional forms are required they can be collected from the front office. 

P & F News 



 

 

 

 

Year 6 Bake Sale: FRIDAY 7 SEPTEMBER - Major Graduation Fundraiser 

 

In Week 7, on Friday 7 September, Year 6 is holding their annual fundraiser. We are hoping to raise money to 

cover the cost of the Yearbook and for the children’s ticket to the Graduation Dinner. There will be no more 

fundraising after this event, so let’s make it count!  

 

We are looking to sell homemade baked goods including cakes, loaves, cupcakes, slices, biscuits, macarons, 

savoury baked goods and lolly bags. We will also supply some nut/egg/gluten free options at the Bake Sale! 

 

Please support this event by sending your child along with some money on the day.  The Bake Sale will start after 

lunch for classes to attend and will remain open until 3:30; so you are also welcome to shop yourself at pick up 

time (unless sold out).   

 

 

   All purchased goods will be taken home and consumed at home. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 6 news 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
I would like to be considered for the OLD School Advisory Council: 
 
Name: ………………………………………………………………………………………………. 
 
My child/ren are in Year/s: …………………………………………………………………. 
 
I believe I am a suitable candidate for the OLD School Advisory Council because:  ……………….. 
 
………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 
 
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
 
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
 
………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 
 
………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 
 
………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 
 
………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 
 
………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 
 

Expression of interest form to join the OLD Advisory Council for 2019 –  
(Applications must be delivered to the School Office by 4pm Monday 3.9.18) 

PREAMBLE: Parent/Guardian membership will be the majority of Council members. We anticipate two 
school staff members and a representative from the wider OLD Parish too (NB: ‘Student Voice’ will be 
gathered from a Student Representative Council to be set up soon). 
The OLD School Leadership Team, with the support of our Parish Priest, Fr Jim, will consider all applica-
tions and discern who ultimately will be on the Council. It is absolutely vital that all members are able 
to be impartial, objective and capable of representing the wider school and parish body of people; ie 
members are not on the Council to represent their own world-view. The group needs a wide variety of 
skill-sets, and people who come from varying ‘walks of life’. We essentially need members to be ‘of the 
people’ and ‘for the people’. Members need to be capable of networking effectively within the school/
parish community, and they need to be people of action, not just ‘advisors’. They must be focused on 
the OLD School Vision/Mission and the OLD Strategic Plan. Finally, and most importantly, they must 
have the student’s learning and spiritual wellbeing at the centre of all decision making. 
Because of the varied and weighty implications just listed, we trust potential candidates can under-
stand that an Advisory Council membership election process by the wider parent body could possibly 
gather a collection of members that won’t satisfy all the critical requirements to ensure the best Advi-
sory Council possible for OLD School. 
CSO recommends that school Advisory Councils usually meet once per term. 

Advisory Council News 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This is the last week to get your Sports Marathon Sponsorship in before we announce the major prizes to the class and 
students who have raised significant amounts … and the grand final figure!  You can donate your sponsorship through Qkr or 
place it in an envelope with your child’s name in the office foyer. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As we finalise our major fundraising activity for the year, we are very pleased to have been offered as spot at Bunnings 
Chatswood to run their community BBQ!  All money will be counted towards the Sports Marathon fundraiser with funds 
going to Project Playscape.  If you fancy your BBQ skills and have always wanted to be a ‘sausage sizzle artist’, we are looking 
for volunteers to put in a shift of 2 hours over the course of this Saturday, 25 August.  Please email Janine Webster at 
webster_janine@hotmail.com if you are able to assist.  

Community News 

mailto:webster_janine@hotmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reminder regarding lunch ordering through Qkr. 

 

There has been an increase in the number of students asking for lunch orders that haven’t been ordered by parents. 

Please ensure, when placing an order, you get the message: “You paid Our Lady of Dolours Chatswood”. 

You should receive this message after you pressed Submit Payment. If you don’t get a receipt the order and payment have 
not gone through. 

If you need to view previous receipts—go to Activity” on the top right hand side. 

 

Community News 
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